
3L Newsletter 
Autumn Term Term September – December 2018  

Dear 3L parents and carers, 
 
I wish you a warm welcome to 3L!  
I wanted to take this opportunity 
to introduce myself and 
communicate some details which 
may be of interest to you.  
 
 
Communication  
If you have any queries, please 
email the office with your 
concerns. These emails will be 
forward to me and I will respond 
within 48 hours. Alternatively, feel 
free to arrange a chat with me by 
phone or in person.  
 
 
Topic this term 
We will be exploring the 
wonderful world of China as a part 
of our exciting whole school topic. 
This will include learning about 
this country’s history, geography, 
art, food, animals and wider 
culture. 
 
 
English 
In English we will be studying: 
Fiction: Chinese Myths and 
Legends. 
Non-fiction: Non-chronological 
reports about China and letter 
writing linked to our Christmas 
topic. 
Poetry: Poems from China. 
SPaG: Commonly misspelt words, 
prefixes, possessive apostrophes, 
pronouns, fronted adverbials, 
present perfect and conjunctions.  
 
  

 
 
Maths 
In maths we will be learning about 
statistics, fractions of shapes and 
number, number and place value, 
addition and subtraction, 
multiplication facts, multiplication 
and division and measurement 
(money, g and Kg) 
 
 
Violins 
Violins are on Tuesdays this term 
and your child will be supplied 
with a violin to take home to 
practise. Please make sure violins 
are in school on Tuesdays. 
 
 
PE kits 
A full school PE kit is required for 
PE lessons which includes a 
separate pair of PE trainers. If your 
child does not currently have the 
school PE kit this can be bought 
from the school office. PE kit 
should be in school Monday and 
be taken home on Fridays. May we 
also remind children with long hair 
that it must be tied back for PE, 
and that jewellery must be 
removed for PE lessons. 
 
 
Morning Routine 
Please could we re-iterate that 
you are welcome to drop your 
child off at the door to the 
cloakroom and assist them in the 
cloakroom if required, but as a 
matter of safeguarding please do 
not enter the toilets or the rest of 
the school. If you have made other 
plans for your child getting home, 
please could you remind your child 
to write this information on the 
board. 

 
 
Shoes for school  
As the weather deteriorates closer 
to the end of the autumn term, 
please provide a pair of wellies or 
shoes for the rain or snow.  
 
 
Reading Record 
This year each child has a reading 
record to detail when they have 
read at home and how much. 
Please could you ensure that your 
child brings this to school each 
day. 
 
 
Drinks bottles  
Please can all children bring a 
drinks bottle to school, to be filled 
with water. Water fountains are 
available around the school for 
these to be re-filled.  
 
Thank you for your time. I  
anticipate an excellent term full of 
learning and fun. I am very much 
looking forward to working with 
you and your child as the year 
progresses.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Miss Lambert 
3L Teacher  
 

 


